
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Monday, 3 July 2017 4:46 PM 

To: Katie Biddlestone; 'Jessica Light'; Jacki Baulch; Rachel Liebhaber; Kate Thomson; Chris Klepper 
(Business SA); Sharlene Wellard 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2016/28 - Pharmacy Industry Award 

 
Dear Parties,  
 
I refer to the above matter and the email correspondence below.  
 
If any party has a view different to the SDA in relation to the operative date for the consent claims, 
please provide that view in writing by not later than 10.00am tomorrow, 4 July 2017.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Ingrid Stear 
Relief Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
From: Katie Biddlestone [mailto:katie@sda.org.au]  
Sent: Monday, 3 July 2017 4:37 PM 

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 
Cc: Sharlene Wellard 

Subject: RE: AM2016/28 - Pharmacy Industry Award 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
I have consulted with the Pharmacy Guild and we agree that to ensure there is sufficient 
time to advise employers and employees of the changes and implement any necessary 
payroll changes, our preference is that the operative date for the consent variations be 30 
days from the date of the decision. 
 
Please let me know if you require any further information. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

Katie Biddlestone 
National Industrial Officer & National Women’s Officer 

                              
 

    

Shop Distributive and Allied Employees’ Association                             

Level 6, 53 Queen Street, Melbourne, VIC, Australia 3000 

M: 0408 220 565 P: 03 8611 7000 E:  katie@sda.org.au W: sda.org.au 
THE UNION FOR WORKERS IN RETAIL.FAST FOOD.WAREHOUSING 

Working Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

 

mailto:chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/
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From: Chambers - Hatcher VP [mailto:Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au]  
Sent: Monday, 3 July 2017 4:19 PM 
To: Katie Biddlestone <katie@sda.org.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2016/28 - Pharmacy Industry Award 
 
Dear Ms Biddlestone,  
 
AM2016/28 - Pharmacy Industry Award 
 
I write in relation to the above matter.  
 
Could the SDA please advise, as a matter of urgency, whether there is an agreed operative date for 
the consent variations in this matter, and if so, please provide that date.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Ingrid Stear 
Relief Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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